
 

 

REFERENCE 

Coach Scholarships for Centre of Excellence (CoE) or for a Certificated Training Centre (CTC). 

 

Dear Member Associations, 

 

We would like to remind you that Badminton Europe has a Scholarship Program for coaches who would like to be part 

of the daily practice at the CoE. The Scholarships allow coaches to come and experience the CoE for a period of one or 

two weeks and will run up until Friday 22nd December 2019. 

 

A Coach Scholarship includes free accommodation, lunch and dinner. Breakfast is organised together with the CoE 

players. The Coaches will have to cover own travel to Holbæk. Coaches travelling by plane to Denmark will have to take 

the train from Copenhagen Airport to Holbæk Station, where they will be picked up and brought to the CoE.  

 

Attending coaches will get a great learning experience and a lot of good networking no matter if he or she is coming 

alone to the CoE or together with a player. 

 

We do expect our coaches on Scholarships to: 

• Be part of a European Member Association and have completed a BWF Level 2 Coach Education Course 

• Invest their time 100% into the Scholarship 

• Provide maximum dedication to perform in the program 

• Contribute at the CoE with their coaching colleagues and the players 

• Be a part of the CoE training structure while enjoying the experience 

• Contribute with strong team spirit 

 

We reserve the right to decline an application due to budget, education or/and practical reason.  

At the same time, we reserve the right to arrange a Scholarship on one of our CTC´s instead of at the CoE if BEC finds it 

ideal. Coaches can apply for a specific CTC instead of CoE but it needs to be approved from both the CTC and 

Badminton Europe. 

 

Applications 

Scholarships will be awarded on an open application scheme until 22nd December 2019.  

Member Associations are asked to complete the attached nomination form and send it along with the nominated 

coach’s sport CV in English. It shall be sent to Michael Nørbæk at michael.noerbaek@badmintoneurope.com.  

 

 

To:  Member Associations 

 

         Copenhagen, 19th of February 2019 

 

http://development.badmintoneurope.com/cms/?cmsid=341&pageid=5393
http://development.badmintoneurope.com/cms/?cmsid=341&pageid=5513
mailto:michael.noerbaek@badmintoneurope.com


 

 

 

 

 

Badminton Europe will review the incoming applications and CVs, and will reply Member Associations accordingly. 

 

Information CoE 

Badminton practice on weekdays mornings and two afternoon sessions. Two physical sessions per week (total of 9 

sessions per week). More Information regarding the CoE can be found here. 

 

Kind regards, 
  
 
 
          
Richard Vaughan    Michael Nørbæk    Jeroen Van Dijk 
Chairman HP commission   BEC Senior Manager   CoE Head Coach 
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